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TN0330100

Mccallie Ave//Natonal Ave19-022763 3/10/2019  12:33:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/10/2019 at 00:35 hours, Officer J. Blakley (78345) reported a memo at McCallie Ave/ Natonal Ave.  Dispatch received a call 
from an anonymous party stating that at an unknown location on McCallie Ave a black male pushed a female into a red, possibly, 
Honda Civic. After pushing her into the car the vehicle turned onto National Ave. The anonymous reporting party lost visual there. 
Police searched the area but did not find a car matching that description. Police also asked several parties in the area if they had 
seen the red Civic or had heard anything unusual to which they stated no. Due to lack of information and an anonymous reporting 
party police were unable to do further follow up. Nothing Further.

1903 E 27th St19-022767 3/10/2019  12:55:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/10/2019 at 01:00 hours, Officer Hughes, Lance (80776) reported a memo at 1903 E 27th St. Officers responded to an 
unknown 911  call at the above location. Officers spoke with complainant Angel Bernardo who stated that a white Nissan pulled up 
next to him while he was walking on the street in front of his house. The occupants of the vehicle started yelling at him to stop. He 
then proceeded to run into his house and the vehicle left. Nothing further to report.

1155 E Main St19-022776 3/10/2019  12:20:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 03/10/2019 at 00:30 hours, Officer Ayres (82234) responded to a 911  hang up at 1155 E Main St.  This address was a business 
that was closed at the time of the call.  The only person in the area was a Shakeem Holloway.  Mr. Holloway had been in the area 
for a few moments and stated he was not aware of any problems in the area and that he did not accidentally call 911.

No further action was taken for this incident.

 
 

 

 

2717 Rossville Blvd19-022790 3/10/2019   3:20:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 03/10/2019 at 03:41  hours, Officer Hughes, Lance (80776) responded to a call of a suspicious person at 2717 Rossville Blvd.  
Upon arrival officers spoke with Jeremy Keel and Yolanda Winston that matched the description of the suspicious parties. Ms. 
Winston stated that she stayed at the Hamilton Inn. Mr. Keel stated that he was visiting a friend that stayed there. Nothing further 
to report.

7309 Noah Reid Rd19-022799 3/10/2019   4:06:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/10/2019 at 04:10 hours, Officer Ryan Lynn (73508) reported a memo at 7309 Noah Reid Rd. Upon arrival, I was met by 
complainant Charles Fleming. Charles stated someone was ringing his doorbell, but he was too afraid to go to the door. When 
police arrived, we checked around the residence, but was unable to locate any suspicious activity in the area. The call was closed 
with no further police action needed at this time.



3/10/2019  12:00:29AM TO 3/16/2019  11:59:29PM

 

 

2701 N Orchard Knob Ave19-022863 3/10/2019  11:10:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/10/2019 at 11:18 hours, Officer Franks (68395) responded to a verbal disorder at 2701  N Orchard Knob Ave.  Upon arrival, 
the verbal disorder had ended between Ms. Edmonds and Mr. Chapman.  Ms. Edmonds and her son left the scene.  Nothing 
further to report.

928 Market St19-022882 3/10/2019  12:36:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 03/10/2019 at approximately 1236 hours I, Officer Barnes (674) and PO Douglas (592), were dispatched to a suspicious 
person call located at 900 Market St. Upon arrival I spoke with Dayton Ogletree (Complainant) he stated that a man driving a red 
truck had cut down and taken the Miller Park Plaza sign. Mr. Ogletree was concerned about the situation due to the person not 
having any City of Chattanooga identifiers on him or his vehicle. Mr. Ogletree was able to give clear pictures of the person’s truck, 
and license plate which he took on his personal cell phone. Knowing that the City of Chattanooga contracts jobs out to different 
contractors, I contacted dispatch and asked for a contact for the City’s parks department. I spoke with Clearance Shepard who 
was the contact given by dispatch, he informed me that he had no knowledge of any work that was being contracted by the City at 
that location. Mr. Shepard stated that it could possibly be a contractor, however he would not be able to confirm that information 
until Monday. Using the images given by the complainant, an addressed was obtained by the license plate. I arrived at 218 
Eveningside Dr. and spoke with Isaac Duncan who is the registered owner of the truck seen leaving the incident area. Mr. Duncan 
informed me that he was an art sculpture and was in charge of making repairs to the Miller Park sign. Mr. Duncan called Lance 
Turtle who is a Manager for the City of Chattanooga Public Works department, Mr. Turtle informed me that Mr. Duncan was indeed
in charge of making repairs to the sign.

7014 Mccutcheon Rd19-022917 3/10/2019   1:29:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/10/2019 at 13:29 hours, Officer William Bernitt (77564) reported a memo at 7014 Mccutcheon Rd at the Microtel.  Upon 
arrival police spoke with Teri Harris who stated she believed her stolen phone was here at the hotel.  Ms. Harris stated she had 
already made a police report in East Ridge of the stolen phone.  Police tried to make contact with a party in room 242 where Ms. 
Harris believed her phone was but no contact was made.  No further police action was taken.  Nothing further.

208 Isbill Rd19-022932 3/10/2019   1:00:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 03/10/2019 at 15:00 hours, Officer P. McCall (0066492) reported a memo at 208 Isbill Rd. Some members of the church said 
that a silver Nissan Titan pulled into the parking lot between services. Two women got out, rummaged around between the two 
church buildings for ten minutes, fed their dog then left. The congregation members there thought it was suspicious and checked 
out where they saw the women hanging out. They found a piece cylindrical glass they thought was a crack pipe. It was broken, but 
still had the center regulator  piece from the e-cigarette or e-vape unit in it. They turned it over to me and I threw it away. They did 
get the truck tag number which came back to a matching silver Nissan Titan. The congregation members asked for additional 
patrol and I agreed to stop by their church more often.

2727 Rossville Blvd19-022945 3/10/2019   2:20:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 03/10/2019 at 14:20 hours, Officer Jonathan Scoggins (75428) observed a party sitting on the side of Mapco Gas Station at 
2727 Rossville Blvd as I went in to get some items. After getting out of the gas station the party was still sitting on the side of the 
building, a problem we are frequently requested to address. The male on the side of the building was identified as Russell 
Johnson. Russell said he was just resting on the side of the building about to walk back home. Russel was told that employees do 
not like people hanging out on the side of the building and Russell left without incident.



3/10/2019  12:00:29AM TO 3/16/2019  11:59:29PM

702 E 11th St19-022946 3/10/2019   3:40:00PM 91Z Property Lost

On 03/10/2019 at 15:40 hours, Officer Jonathan Waltero (79887) responded to a lost property at 702 E 11th St. Once on scene, I 
made contact with David Oliphant.

Mr. Oliphant stated he has lost his wallet containing his driver license, Social Security card and $250 in cash. Mr. Oliphant is not 
sure where he misplaced it or when. Mr. Oliphant would like a report for a new ID and SS card.

301 N Holtzclaw Ave19-022955 3/10/2019   3:15:00PM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 03/10/2019 at 16:16 hours, Officer Day (79891) responded to a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 301  N Holtzclaw Ave (Chattanooga 
Zoo). Upon arrival, I met with Heather Chacon who stated her belongings were stolen out of her vehicle. Ms. Chacon stated the 
door to her vehicle was left unlocked, which is how the unknown suspect gained entrance. The items stolen out of the vehicle were 
as follows:

- Coach leather backpack ($300)
- Epipens (x2)
- Coach Briefcase ($400)
- iPad Pro ($1000)
- Passport (belonging to Christian Chacon)

Zoo staff stated they did not have video of the incident. Nothing further to report at this time.

1800 Roanoke Ave19-022983 3/10/2019   5:34:00PM 91Z Property Lost

On 03/10/2019 at 17:42 hours, Officer Day (79891) responded to a Property Lost at 1800 Roanoke Ave. Jeff Braswell stated he 
lost his ID and bus pass at the church at 1800 Roanoke Ave. Mr. Braswell stated he lost it outside and was unable to locate it. 
There were no cameras on the side of the building he was on, so there would be no way of seeing if/who someone walked off with 
his items. Nothing further to report at this time.

3102 3rd Ave19-023014 3/10/2019   7:39:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/10/2019 at 18:26 hours, Officer Jonathan Scoggins (75428) responded to an open door at 3102 3rd Ave. Once on the 
scene, I could see the front door of the residence was wide open. Looking through the residence for any parties the following was 
discovered. The front door appeared to be kicked in. There were no items inside the residence in addition to all doors inside and 
out were opened. The door frame damaged from being kicked in was leaned up against a wall in the living room. It appears the 
person moving from the house kicked the front door in to move their belongings out of the house. Speaking with neighbors it is 
unknown who the homeowner is at this time. All doors were secured before Police left the house.

 

 

 
 

2010 Hardy St19-023064 3/10/2019   9:50:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information



3/10/2019  12:00:29AM TO 3/16/2019  11:59:29PM

On 03/10/2019 at 22:05 hours, Officer Day (79891) reported a memo at 2010 Hardy St. Upon arrival, I met with Scott Bradley who 
stated his ex-girlfriend, Nakia Johnson, came over and was banging on his door saying she wanted to talk. Mr. Bradley stated he 
told Ms. Johnson to leave his property and to not come back, which she eventually did. Mr. Bradley stated he was just wanting a 
report made. Nothing further to report at this time.

 

808 E 48th St19-023084 3/10/2019  10:53:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/10/2019 at 22:53 hours, Officer Foster (80775) stopped to talk to an individual at 808 E 48th St. While conducting a foot 
patrol to meet individuals in my district I met Ernie Canada. He stated that he lived at 716 E 48th St and asked if it was possible to 
have more police presence at his residence due to the fact that he has had an issue with theft and vandalism in the past. I was 
able to get his residence placed on the watch list

5468 Glenn Fls19-023107 3/11/2019  12:00:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/11/2019 at 00:10 hours, Officer Foster (80775) responded to a Noise Complaint at 5468 Glenn Fls. Upon arrival police 
observed that there was a party going on at the residence. 
Police made contact with Carson Kalakosky, the resident of the property. He stated that they were having a birthday party for a 
friend. Police asked Mr. Kalakosky to turn down the music, which he did.

2611 Reece St19-023112 3/11/2019  12:35:00AM 720 Animal Cruelty

On 03/11/2019 at 22:46 hours, Officer Hughes, Lance (80776) wrote a continuation/supplement for a Animal Cruelty at 2611  Reece 
St. Property#19-1099

1389 Timber Ln19-023113 3/11/2019  12:01:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/11/2019 at 00:58 hours, I Officer Ryan Lynn (73508) responded to noise violation at 1389 Timber Ln. I made contact with 
Ms. Brown, she informed me that her neighbors that live above her was making excessive amounts of noise, stomping and 
dragging items around on the floor throughout the night resulting in her being unable to sleep. Ms. Brown informed me that she has
made multiple noise complaints over the same tenant. While I was on scene, I could not hear any noises. I was unable to make 
contact with the upstairs neighbor. Nothing further to report.

1 E 11th St19-023122 3/11/2019   2:00:00AM 23B Purse-Snatching

On 03/11/2019 at 02:04 hours, Officer R.petty (75408) responded to a Purse-Snatching at 1 E 11th St. Upon arrival police spoke 
with Ms. McGuire, Who stated that a black male wearing brown clothing approached her asking for money before grabbing her 
wallet out of her jacket pocket and running. While running the suspect took the cash out of her wallet and then discarded it on the 
ground. Ms. McGuire stated that he took between 75 and 80 dollars, however nothing else was stolen. No one in the area was able 
to identify the man or give any further description. Police checked the area and were unable to locate anyone matching the suspect
description, no further.
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3018 Cummings Hwy19-023126 3/11/2019   2:07:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 03/11/2019 at 02:15 hours, Officer Foster (80775) responded to an Unknown Trouble at 3018 Cummings Hwy. The 
complainant, who lived at 126 Aster Ave, stated that they heard a female screaming. The complainant thought the screaming was 
coming from an abandoned house behind the O'Rileys Auto parts store on Cummings Highway. While police were at that location 
they were given another location of 31  Myrtle Ave where screaming was being heard and three males were leaving. When police 
arrived at that location they saw a male, who stated he lived behind the house, walking down the street. The individual, Jesse 
McIntosh, stated that two young white males and a white female had asked him for a cigarette. Mr. McIntosh stated that when he 
came back from where he stays, the female was screaming and the three parties were walking westbound on Myrtle Ave. Police 
were unable to locate any of the other parties. Police closed this incident out but later received a call about a Suspicious Person 
Coming from close to the same area on Cummings Highway. Police made contact with the complainant, Natalie Brown, stopped 
on the southside of Cummings Highway. Mrs. Brown stated that she was being followed by a man as she walking from her house, 
where she had just gotten into a verbal altercation with her boyfriend. Mrs. Brown seemed to very paranoid and admitted to have 
been drinking. Mrs. Brown described the situation from the earlier incident to police and then stated she wanted to get to a hotel. 
Mrs. Brown walked to the Quality Inn but never went in. As she bypassed the hotel she started running towards my police car. 
When Police made contact with her for the second time, she stated that a vehicle was following her and took off when she started 
filming it. police asked Mrs. Brown if she felt that she needed to be seen by medical personnel but she said no. Police then offered 
to take her to the Quality Inn so she could find a place to stay. Police transported Mrs. Brown to the Quality Inn and dropped her 
off. Nothing further to report.

1729 Crawdad Holw19-023136 3/11/2019   3:25:00AM 91Z Damaged Property Accidental

On 03/11/2019 at 03:38 hours, I Officer Ryan Lynn (73508) responded to a Damaged Property Accidental at 1729 Crawdad Holw. 
Upon arrival, I made contact with the home owner Mr. Gillespie. He informed me he did not know what started the fire. 
Chattanooga Fire was already on scene at this time. Nothing further to report.

6240 Airpark Dr19-023137 3/11/2019   3:31:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/11/2019 at 03:40 hours, Officer Dewayne Prater (60839) reported a memo at 6240 Airpark Dr. Upon arrival, police spoke 
with Ms. Sherry Hudson.  Ms. Hudson told police she went out to get drinks and when she returned her key card would not open 
her room door.  Police got someone from the office to assist Ms. Hudson in getting back into her room.  There was no further 
police action take.

6221 Highway 5819-023162 3/11/2019   9:00:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/11/2019 at 09:24 hours, Officer Nathaniel Gurnsey (79875) was dispatched to a stolen vehicle recovery at 6221  Highway 58.  
Upon arrival, Police located the vehicle in question, a silver Mazda CX-5 Mississippi .  Police ran the tag using the 
Watson reporting software and received no NCIC hit.  Police called NCIC and were notified that the vehicle had already been 
removed from the stolen vehicle database.  According to the wrecker driver that recovered the vehicle, an officer had been on 
scene at the time the vehicle was towed from Wilder Rd.  According to the NCIC operator the vehicle had been removed prior to 
Ofc. Gurnsey being dispatched to Les' Wrecker.

1610 Brook Manor Dr19-023173 3/11/2019   8:00:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/11/2019 at 08:51  hours, Officer B. Baker (79856) reported a memo at 1610 Brook Manor Dr.  I spoke with Mr. Waters who 
stated that he lost his tag sticker about a  month ago.  He had never applied the sticker to his tag, but doesn't know where he put it.  
Nothing further.

534 Whitehall Rd19-023187 3/11/2019  10:57:00AM 23G Theft of Vehicle Parts/Accessories



3/10/2019  12:00:29AM TO 3/16/2019  11:59:29PM

On 03/11/2019 at 10:50 hours, Officer Glenn (60757) responded to the PSC lobby on report of Theft of Vehicle Parts/Accessories 
at 534 Whitehall Rd.   I spoke with Mr. Thomas Sibley.  He says that at an unknown time. someone cut the 2020 registration decal 
off of  his license plate.  .

3404 Amnicola Hwy19-023236 3/11/2019   2:10:00PM 91Z Damaged Property Accidental

On 03/11/2019 at 14:17 hours, Officer B. Baker (79856) responded to a Damaged Property Accidental at 3404 Amnicola Hwy.  I 
spoke with Mr. Twitty who stated that he was passing underneath the railroad bridge on Amnicola Hwy near Chattanooga State 
University when several large rocks fell due to workers activity on the railroad tracks.  He spoke with a John Smith, one of the 
workers on the railroad, who gave him a contact number for the company.  I noticed 3 different impact points on Mr. Twitty's 
vehicle: cracked windshield, damaged passenger side rearview mirror, and passenger side of the front bumper all appeared to be 
new damage.  Nothing further at this time.

2215 Hamilton Place Blvd19-023240 3/11/2019   2:43:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/11/2019 at 14:07 hours, Officer Hamilton (66984) reported a memo at 2215 Hamilton Place Blvd. Upon arrival, I spoke with 
restaurant manager Chris Vacante. Mr. Vacante wanted to make a report of an abandoned vehicle in the parking lot that was left 
there overnight. I informed Mr. Vacante that he could have the vehicle towed due to it being on private property if he chooses too. 
Upon investigation into the vehicle, I observed a w/m male in the driver seat. I asked him his name and business on the property 
and he said that he was waiting for a friend to get the vehicle towed because it broke down. The party was identified as Lonnie 
Kaufmann . I checked Mr. Kaufmann for active warrants which came back negative. I then 
informed Mr. Kaufmann that he would need to remove the vehicle from the property as soon as he could. Mr. Kaufmann assured 
me the vehicle would be removed by 1830 hrs. I spoke with Mr. Vacante and he said that it was fine for the vehicle to be there until 
1830 hrs. There is nothing further to report.

1323 Cypress Street Ct19-023253 3/11/2019   2:44:00PM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 03/11/2019 at 15:10 hours, Officer B. Baker (79856) responded to a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 1323 Cypress Street Ct.  I 
spoke with Mrs. Taylor who stated that she had just purchased a used vehicle and it broke down.  While it was parked an unknown 
party(ies) entered the vehicle and took several items valuing a total of $1400.00.  The vehicle was parked last night at 2330.  Upon 
returning to the vehicle this morning at 1045, she realized it had been broken into.  Mrs. Taylor stated that she noticed signs of 
forced entry on the driver door key trundle.  No suspect info, nothing further at this time.

4727 Rogers Rd19-023255 3/11/2019   3:26:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/11/2019 at 15:29 hours, Officer Harrison #844 and Officer Slater #944 reported Disorder call at 4727 Rogers Rd. Police 
arrived and spoke with the complainant Bresha Turner . Ms. Turner told police the two black males that she did not 
know were loitering near her driveway. She became fearful and called police. When police arrived the two men were not in the 
area.  Nothing further.

 
 

1450 Jefferson St19-023264 3/11/2019   3:06:00PM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle



3/10/2019  12:00:29AM TO 3/16/2019  11:59:29PM

On 03/11/2019 at 14:57 hours, Officer Glenn (60757) responded via telephone on report of Theft from Motor Vehicle at 1450 
Jefferson St.  

I spoke with Logan Moore, owner of a 2014 Chevrolet Silverado.  He says that his vehicle was parked on the side of the street in 
front of his residence when during the night, an unknown party entered the vehicle and stole two firearms and their accessories as 
indicated in the property section of this report.

Mr. Moore says that he does not have the serial numbers available at this time, but, will call back later to add that information.

4316 Brainerd Rd19-023271 3/11/2019   3:30:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/11/2019 at 15:35 hours, Officer Hans Anderson (75367) reported a memo at 4316 Brainerd Rd. Upon arrival, police met with 
the complainant, Mr. Fredrick Johnson, the store manager, who stated that at approximately 1530 hours, an unknown black male 
party came in and began causing a disorder, throwing flyers and yelling at the staff because his girlfriend, Jaimie Epperson, has 
not been paying her bill and has been receiving notices by RentaCenter.  The unknown male stated that if they got any more 
notices, there would be problems.  Mr. Johnson called police while the party was still on scene, but the party left the scene before 
police arrived.

No further police action required at this time.

2040 Hamilton Place Blvd19-023284 3/11/2019   3:35:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/11/2019 at 16:00 hours, Officer Stansberry (61910) reported a Harassment Call at 2040 Hamilton Place Blvd. Officers spoke 
with the complainant via telephone at her request. Complainant is an employee of Zen  Nail salon and stated she had an 
unpleasant encounter with a co-coworker. Complainant stated the co-worker known only as Zina approached her one day last 
week and took a video of her while she was out with friends. Complainant stated Zina then cursed at her for being out with friends. 
Complainant requested the incident be documented and stated she would speak with the facility manager regarding the incident. 
At this time there is no further information available.

 
 
 

 

7604 Standifer Gap Rd19-023293 3/11/2019   4:25:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/11/2019 at 16:28 hours, Officer Stansberry (61910) reported a memo at 7604 Standifer Gap Rd. Upon arrival at Rainbow 
Creek apts, officers spoke with Ms; Bertha Cummings who was upset over having to park further away from her building. Ms; 
Cummings was told the facility does not have assigned parking and she would need to speak with management regarding any 
changes or procedures. At this time there is no further information.

200 W Martin Luther King Blvd19-023297 3/11/2019   9:30:00AM 91Z Property Lost

On 03/11/2019 at 16:16 hours, Officer Glenn (60757) responded via telephone on report of  Property Lost at 200 W Martin Luther 
King Blvd.   I spoke with Cynthia Hunter.  She says that she had been to the Bank of America this morning and had evidently laid 
down her purse at the ATM and failed to pick it back up..  She says that she did not realize that she had lost it until she arrived 
back at home.  She says that she checked with the bank and it had not been turned in.

2003 Skyline Dr19-023309 3/11/2019   5:00:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information



3/10/2019  12:00:29AM TO 3/16/2019  11:59:29PM

On 03/11/2019 at 17:15 hours, Officer Kristen Thomas (80763) responded to an Unknown 911  call at 2003 Skyline Dr. Upon 
arrival, police checked the area and no one in the house appeared to be in distress. Nothing further to report at this time.

301 N Holtzclaw Ave19-023335 3/11/2019  10:03:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/11/2019 at 17:30 hours, Officer Caudle (79890) was dispatched to the Chattanooga Zoo located 301  N Holtzclaw Ave. for 
stolen property. Upon arrival, I made contact with Reid Scott and his father Clayton Scott. The parties stated they were using an 
iPhone app in order to find Reid's cellphone which was stolen the day before near Harrison Bay State Park. Reid informed Police 
he already made a report by the Harrison Bay State Rangers. Report #(HBS5031019-1). Police were able to make contact with the 
Zoo Security but were informed the cellphone was turned into the found items located in the area of which the iPhone app was 
showing the cellphone to be located. Zoo Security informed Reid and Mr. Scott due to certain rules, they would not be able to 
retrieve the cellphone until opening the next morning at 09:00 hours. No further.

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

3950 Cromwell Rd19-023346 3/11/2019   6:55:00AM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 03/12/2019 at 14:11  hours, Police Info Tech, Pearson (62549) wrote a continuation/supplement for a Theft from Motor Vehicle 
at 3950 Cromwell Rd. via telephone in Teleserve.

The NIC# G244617740
NCIC Clerk- Whitney

7638 Lee Hwy19-023376 3/11/2019   9:35:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/11/2019 at 21:35 hours, Officer Stansberry (61910) reported a Disorder at 7638 Lee Hwy. Upon arrival, we were met by Mrs. 
Pam Patel who is the clerk and complainant. She stated that Mrs. Kava Eady had contacted her trying to retrieve a key card to gain
access to a room at the hotel. When denied an told that she was not the registered occupant of the location, she proceeded to 
knock on the door of the room she was trying to gain access in. Upon contact with the room occupant, Mrs. Shametra Mckinney, 
Ms, Eady was allowed to gather her belongings and leave per the request of the complainant.



3/10/2019  12:00:29AM TO 3/16/2019  11:59:29PM

200 Barbara Ln19-023382 3/11/2019   9:56:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/11/2019 at 22:01  hours, Officer Harrison #844 and Officer Slater #944 reported a Disorder call at 200 Barbara Ln. Police 
arrived on scene and met with the complainant, Bryan Ennis( ) and his wife Brenda Ennis ). Mr. Bryan Ennis 
told police that him and his son, Brandon Ennis( ), had a verbal argument over finances. Mr. Bryan Ennis told police that 
his son was very intoxicated. Police met with Mr. Brandon Ennis on the back porch and it was apparent by his slur in speech and 
him being oblivious to the severity of why police there. Also, a beer can was next to his feet. Mr. Brandon Ennis would not 
acknowledge that an argument between him and his father occurred. Mr. Bryan Ennis told police that him and his wife were leaving
for the night to separate from their son. Nothing Further.

7455 Commons Blvd19-023384 3/11/2019   9:57:00PM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 03/12/2019 at 16:33 hours, Officer Kristen Thomas (80763) wrote a continuation/supplement for a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 
7455 Commons Blvd. Mr. Bowen called in to report the serial number to his Sony Speaker: 

Serial Number: 1078319

5011 State St19-023416 3/12/2019   1:10:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/12/2019 at approximately 01:15 hours, Officer Caleb Brooks (62866) responded to an assist a citizen call at 5011  State St. 
Upon arrival police made contact with a Ms. Quineisha Scott (B/F . Ms. Scott requested a ride to the Community 
Kitchen in downtown Chattanooga, TN. She later stated that she was arrested for criminal trespassing down there so I checked her
history. Upon checking her history, I found that she had in fact been banned from the Community Kitchen by police and the court 
system. I then informed her that I could not transport her there due to this circumstance. I then attempted to find another location 
for her to go but she failed to cooperate. She eventually stated that she would just call for another officer when I informed her that 
she would not get another one and that she could not go there. I then cleared the scene. No further was required.

701 N Germantown Rd19-023431 3/12/2019   1:30:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 03/12/2019 at 01:35 hours, Officer Calvin Cooper (#877) reported a Field Interview at 701  N Germantown Rd. Upon arrival, I 
made contact with Mr. Russell Mack in regards to a suspicious vehicle for burning its tires. Mr. Mack did not have any warrants and
was not the person police were trying to locate.

1512 S Holtzclaw Ave19-023434 3/12/2019   2:14:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/12/2019 at 01:50 hours, Officer Creighton, Trevor (73490) reported a memo at 1512 S Holtzclaw Avenue.

Once on scene police spoke with a Ms. Martha Parker who stated she was having trouble with one of the guests at the mission a 
Ms. Celeste Love. At this time Ms. Parker told police she wanted Ms. Love to leave and was not welcome back to the mission. At 
this point police had Ms. Love gather her belongings and leave the mission. Furthermore Ms. Love was told if she returns to the 
mission for any reason she would be taken to jail for trespassing.

Nothing further to report.

714 W 42nd St19-023441 3/12/2019   2:30:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/12/2019 at 02:50 hours, Officer Foster (80775) responded to a Disorder at 714 W 42nd St. Upon arrival police met the 
complainant who stated that he had been woken up by Tasha Davis being loud inside the kitchen of the house. When police went 
into the house they noticed Mrs. Davis sitting in the kitchen crying. It was apparent to police that Mrs. Davis had been drinking. 
Mrs. Davis stated that she was trying to listen to her music when the complainant turned it off. The complainant stated that he just 
wanted her to quieten down so he could sleep. Mrs. Davis agreed to be quite and let everyone in the house sleep. Nothing further 
to report.



3/10/2019  12:00:29AM TO 3/16/2019  11:59:29PM

1414 Ringgold Rd19-023454 3/12/2019   4:35:00AM 91Z Suspicious Activity

On 03/12/2019 at 04:50 hours, Officer Ayres (82234) responded to a suspicious person at 1414 Ringgold Rd.  Upon arrival I spoke 
with Tina Terry.  Ms. Terry stated that a black female wearing a black coat, red tennis shoes, and carrying a pocket book, later 
identified as Celeste Love, knocked on her door at approximately 0400 hrs. and asked her what time it was and if she could use 
the phone.  Ms. Terry stated Ms. Love then left the area without further incident and wanted police to check on her wellbeing.

Ms. Love was located in the area of 1511  Old Ringgold Rd. and stated she was going to stay outside of a group home located in 
that area where her mother stays.

No further action was taken for this incident.

2316 Center St19-023490 3/11/2019   5:00:00PM 23H Theft of Other Trailer

On 03/16/2019 at 22:17 hours, Officer Brumbaugh (66622) wrote a continuation/supplement for a Theft of Other Trailer at 2316 
Center St. At 1822 hrs. this evening Rossville PD contacted CPD to report that they located the stolen trailer listed in this report. 
The released the trailer to the owner and will follow up with CPD Auto Theft division on Monday. Kristen Rampersad confirmed that
it has been removed from NCIC.

1515 E 47th St19-023503 3/12/2019   9:34:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/12/2019 at 09:34 hours, Officer Lancaster #308 responded to 1515 E. 47th St in reference to verbal disorder. The reporting 
party, Stanka stated that she and her husband, Tristan Walker had a verbal argument and she requested for him to leave. Walker 
left location without any police actions. No further to report at this time.

1242 Grove Street Ct19-023505 3/12/2019   9:32:00AM 91Z Property Lost

On 03/12/2019 at 09:26 hours, Officer Glenn (60757) responded to the PSC lobby on report of Property Lost at 1242 Grove Street 
Ct.  I met with  Randredhia Collins.  She says that she has lost the license plate  off of her 2007 land Rover.  She says 
that she does not know when no where it fell off.  She says that it was not secured properly.   She says that she lost it somewhere 
between her and Memphis.

7310 Standifer Gap Rd19-023518 3/11/2019  10:00:00PM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 03/12/2019 at 10:52 hours,  PIT McMahan (61444) responded to a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 7310 Standifer Gap Rd at the 
victim's home. The victim said that she left her car parked & locked at home last night and she last saw it around 10 pm when she 
got her wallet out of her purse, which was still in the car. The car stayed there overnight and this morning around 7 am, she 
discovered that the purse was gone. She said that she's not sure how someone got in the car because there was no damage from 
forced entry. This report was taken by phone.

3201 Granada St19-023525 3/12/2019  11:08:00AM 23H Other Theft/Non-Specific

On 03/12/2019 at 10:58 hours, PST Glenn (60757) responded to the PSC lobby on report of  Other Theft/Non-Specific at 3201  
Granada St.  I met with Sereta Tumlin.  She says the two Amazon packages were delivered on 01  March and 04 March, 2019 that 
she never received.   She listed the contents of those packages as indicated in the property section of this report.

736 Intermont Rd19-023530 3/12/2019  11:31:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information



3/10/2019  12:00:29AM TO 3/16/2019  11:59:29PM

On 03/12/2019 at 11:35 hours, Officer McCall (62872) reported a memo at 736 Intermont Rd.  Police were dispatched to this 
location on the Fire Depatment making forced entry into the residence due to a fire alarm.

101 E 11th St19-023531 3/12/2019  11:21:00AM 91Z Property Found

On 03/12/2019 at 11:25 hours, Officer Barnes, Colby (70783) responded to a Property Found at 101  E 11th St. On 03/12/2019 at 
approximately 1125 hours I, Officer Barnes (674) and PO Douglas (592) were dispatched to a found property call at 101  E. 11th St. 
(Chattanooga City Hall). Upon arrival I spoke with John Feagans (Security) he stated that a woman came into City Hall with a bag 
of medications that had belonged to her deceased husband. Due to City Hall security not having any way of disposing of the 
medication, they called police to handle the matter. Police took possession of the medications and transported them to 
Chattanooga Police Department Property Division for proper disposal. The medications were entered into property under property 
number 19-1117.

6000 Middle Valley Rd19-023536 3/12/2019  11:27:00AM 91Z Damaged Property Accidental

On 03/12/2019 at 11:38 hours,  PIT McMahan (61444) responded to a Damaged Property Accidental at 6000 Middle Valley Rd. 
The victim said that he was driving his vehicle (2007 Volvo S40) near the 6000 block of Middle Valley Rd when he ran over a 
pothole which damage his passenger side front tire. He said that the tire had a large gash in it. Since the damage was caused by a
road defect, this will be a damaged property report. This report was taken by phone.

410 Highway 153 Sb19-023546 3/11/2019   2:00:00PM 91Z Property Lost

On 03/12/2019 at 12:25 hours,  PIT McMahan (61444) responded to a Property Lost at 410 Highway 153 Sb. The victim said that 
he had just purchased the new license plate  for his vehicle (2000 Ford Mustang, black in color) yesterday around 2 pm 
from the Tag Office off of Bonny Oaks Dr. He then put the license plate on the trunk of his vehicle and left there with his vehicle but 
he forgot the plate was still on the trunk. As he was driving, he saw the license plate fly off the car in his rear view mirror and he 
was on Hwy 153 SB still near Bonny Oaks Dr. He immediately went to the next exit and turned around and by the time he got back 
to where the plate had flew off, he could not find it anywhere. He said that he's not sure what happened to it. This report was taken 
in the PSC Lobby in person.

 
 

5771 Brainerd Rd19-023570 3/12/2019   2:30:00PM 290 Vandalism

On 03/12/2019 at 15:00 hours, Officer Hans Anderson (75367) responded to a Vandalism at 5771  Brainerd Rd. Upon arrival, police 
met with the victim, Robert Maner, who stated that he was involved in a road rage incident in which the suspect got out of his 
vehicle, approached the victim's vehicle, and smashed his driver's side window, cracking the door frame and scratching the paint 
as well.  No injuries were reported, and the suspect left the scene. No suspect information available other than a description of a 
white male in his 20s with long brown hair.  Victim also got the tag number for the suspect vehicle, but the vehicle did not come 
back to the suspect. Suspect vehicle tag .

No further police action required at this time.



3/10/2019  12:00:29AM TO 3/16/2019  11:59:29PM

 
 

121 N Moore Rd19-023577 3/12/2019   2:40:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/12/2019 at 15:05 hours, Officer Blumenberg (61430) responded to a suspicious person at 121  N Moore Rd.  Upon arrival, I 
came into contact with the complainant Lesa Witt.  Ms. Witt stated a hispanic male came to her door trying to sell her a new alarm 
system.  Ms. Witt looked out her window. While talking to the gentleman, she said she did not want anything he was selling and 
told him to leave.  Ms. Witt said that the gentleman started cussing at her and started banging on the door harder.  Ms. Witt said 
she was calling the cops, so the gentleman left walking north on N Moore Rd.  Pictures were taken of the suspicious male and are 
attached to this report.  No further police action required.

204 W 17th St19-023582 3/12/2019   3:15:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/12/2019 at 15:25 hours, Officer W.D Johnson (66987) reported a memo at 204 W 17th St. I Officer Johnson #836 arrived 
on scene to an abandon auto call. Registration was done and the vehicle has not been reported stolen, and is parked legally.

 
 

 
 

1606 Williams St19-023596 3/12/2019  12:01:00AM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 03/12/2019 at 15:42 hours, PST Glenn (60757) responded to a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 1606 Williams St. by telephone.  

I spoke with Hannah Oliver, owner of a 2017 Jeep Patriot.  She says that sometime during the night, an unknown party entered her
vehicle, rummaged all through it.  She says that the only things taken were $15 money and her vehicle registration.

 
 

 

7420 Bonny Oaks Dr19-023616 3/12/2019   4:56:00PM 23H Other Theft/Non-Specific



3/10/2019  12:00:29AM TO 3/16/2019  11:59:29PM

 On 03/12/2019 at 17:00 hours, Officer A. Duty #1072 and Officer Slater #994 responded to a Theft at 7420 Bonny Oaks Dr @ 
Speedway gas station. Police arrived on scene and spoke to the manager/complainant Joseph Harvey. Mr. Harvey told police that 
a black male walked into the cooler and walked out with 3 cases of Michelob beer. Mr. Harvey confronted the suspect and told him 
he needed to pay for the beer at which point, the suspect took off running. Mr. Harvey chased the suspect out of the store where 
the suspect got in a Silver Chevy Uplander with a drive out tag. Police viewed images of the suspect and took photos of him seen 
on surveillance camera. Those pictures were sent out to CPD sworn to see if anyone could ID the suspect. 

Nothing Further.

1300 E 23rd St19-023620 3/12/2019   4:58:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 03/12/2019 at 17:20 hours, Officer Christopher Liberto (37420) responded to a suspicious Person Call at 1300 E 23rd St. Upon 
arrival, police got out with Mr. Marion Reece who was acting strangely. Mr. Reece stated he did not want to speak to police and left
the area. Ms. Tiffany Meador was who called it in and stated she just wanted him off of the property. Mr. Reece is not allowed on 
that property at 1300 E 23rd St. Nothing further at this time.

7324 Shallowford Rd19-023654 3/12/2019   6:36:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/12/2019 at 18:45 hours, Officer Stansberry (61910) reported a Disorder at 7324 Shallowford Rd. Upon arrival I was met by 
Deanna Christian. She stated that she and boyfriend Teyshon Simmons were engaged in a verbal disagreement and she was 
wanting to leave. Ms. Christian stated that she wanted to retrieve her property from the room and leave.  Ms. Christian retrieved 
her belongings and left the premises without further incident. Mr. Simmons did not contest any of the belongings taken by Ms. 
Christian. No further action required.

1380 Orbit Dr19-023678 3/12/2019   3:00:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/12/2019 at 20:00 hours, Officer S.Warren (71993) reported a memo at 1380 Orbit Dr. Upon arrival I made contact with Ms 
McKeel, complainant, who stated her daughter was home alone earlier in the day and observed someone find their dog in Ms. 
McKeel's back yard. Ms. McKeel lives next to a highly traveled road. Her daughter stated the man located his dog and another 
person pulled up in a white truck and they left the area. Ms. McKeel had some concerns for this incident and thought police should 
be made aware. Ms. McKeel's residence was placed on the watch list for the next two weeks. No further police action was taken.

2107 Gunbarrel Rd19-023690 3/12/2019   8:27:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/12/2019 at 20:28 hours, Officer Stansberry (61910) reported a memo at 2107 Gunbarrel Rd. Upon arrival I was met by 
complainant, Jonathan Oxford. He stated he called in initially believing that his Glock 19X pistol had been stolen from out of his 
car. Upon speaking with his brother, complainant realized his brother retrieved the fire arm from the vehicle earlier in the day. The 
complainant notified dispatch that law enforcement assistance was no longer required.. No further action required.

6101 Lee Hwy19-023696 3/12/2019   9:00:00PM 26A False Pretenses/Swindle/Confidenc

On 03/12/2019 at 21:05 hours, Officer Kristen Thomas (80763) responded to a Credit Card/ATM Fraud at 6101  Lee Hwy. Upon 
arrival to this location, police met with complainant, Mr. Fred Somers, who stated that he was a victim of credit card fraud. Mr. 
Somers stated that earlier in the day he was alerted by his Capital One app on his phone that someone was trying to complete a 
transaction at Sams Club for $222.17. Mr. Somers stated that he was not a member of Sams Club and that this was not his 
transaction. Mr. Somers stated that he went to Sams Club and spoke to the manager, Dustin, who stated that he would be able to 
get camera footage on Thursday for further review. Mr. Somers stated that since he denied the transaction that it did not got 
through and Capital One was going to send him a new card with a new account number. Mr. Somers stated that his Capital One 
card was not physically stolen, so he is unsure of how the fraud could have occured. Nothing further to report at this time.

2300 4th Ave19-023699 3/12/2019   9:04:00PM 91Z Field Interview



3/10/2019  12:00:29AM TO 3/16/2019  11:59:29PM

On 03/12/2019 at 21:10 hours, Officer Christopher Liberto (37420) responded to a Disorder Call at 2300 4th Ave. Upon arrival, 
police got out with Mr. Joseph Wright who is known for panhandling in this area. The anonymous caller stated he was aggressively
panhandling. Police did not observe this. Mr. Wright did have an unloaded needle in his front right pocket which he stated is for his 
diabetics. Mr. Wright did dispose of the needle. Mr. Wright stated he would never panhandle here again. Nothing further.

5706 Lee Hwy19-023711 3/12/2019   6:30:00PM 23G Theft of Vehicle Parts/Accessories

On 03/18/2019 at 15:22 hours, Officer Pearson (62549) wrote a continuation/supplement for a Theft of Vehicle Parts/Accessories 
at 5706 Lee Hwy via telephone in Teleserve.

The translator, Mr. Pradid Patel's correct date of birth 

4700 Rossville Blvd19-023712 3/12/2019   9:22:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/12/2019 at 21:22 hours, Officer S. Bulkley (68389) and PO Cooper (79835) observed a broken down vehicle at 4700 
Rossville Blvd. We spoke with driver Marie Pickett and determined that her vehicle had a broken axle. Mosteller's Wrecker towed 
her vehicle to Ms. Pickett's house at her request. No further action was needed.

513 Ely Rd19-023713 3/12/2019   8:45:00PM 91Z Suspicious Activity

On 03/12/2019 at 21:49 hours, Officer Roberts, Galen (61098) reported a 'suspicious activity' incident at 513 Ely Rd./unit D.  
Robert Fletcher (complainant) was approached by one of his neighbors (Teresa Brumlow) and presented with some miscellaneous 
household items that were knowingly abandoned by the former tenant in unit D. Fletcher's suspicions were roused and he 
immediately inquired as to where Brumlow acquired the items from. Fletcher glanced outside in the direction of the property's 
private tenant parking lot area and observed Deborah Arnold emerging from within unit D with a vacuum cleaner in tow. Fletcher 
confronted the two women and suggested that they cease scavenging within the unsecured unit until everything was first cleared 
by the landlord. Fletcher called the landlord and explained what was going on. The landlord instructed Fletcher to summon for 
police assistance. Police detained Brumlow and Arnold while the former tenant in unit D was eventually contacted via telephone. 
The tenant assured police that the abandoned items were fair game and didn't desire to press charges of any kind.

 
 
 

4600 Hwy 5819-023744 3/12/2019  10:45:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/12/2019 at 22:50 hours, Officer Harvey,Charles (66485) reported a memo at 4600 Hwy 58.   On scene police spoke to Ms. 
Walters who is the night clerk at the Mapco at the above address who stated there had been an older white male in the who 
appeared to be intoxicated and she stated when she told him to leave that he cursed her and then left the scene in an unknown 
direction on foot.  Police patrolled the area but were unable to locate any matching the description given by Ms. Walters.

3420 Highland Ave19-023758 3/13/2019  12:20:00AM 91Z Field Interview



3/10/2019  12:00:29AM TO 3/16/2019  11:59:29PM

On 03/13/2019 at 00:20 hours, Officer Dorman (75380) observed a black sedan TN (4B1-6K5) idling behind a residence at 3420 
Highland Ave. Police identified the occupants as Richard Oliver and Tammy Reed. They informed police that they do not live there 
but knew a party that lived at this residence, Phillip Burse. Richard Oliver was detained and searched due to a possible warrant. A 
search of his person yielded two pocket knives. A search of the vehicle yielded only personal items and tools. Oliver's warrant did 
not verify and he was permitted to leave. Nothing further to report at this time.

 

1800 S Kelley St19-023762 3/13/2019   1:16:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/13/2019 at 00:55 hours, Officer Creighton, Trevor (73490) reported a memo at 1800 S Kelley Street.

Once on scene police spoke with a Mr. Robert Clark 2nd who stated he wanted his son to leave his home at the above stated 
location. At this point Mr. Robert Clark 3rd agreed to gather his belongings and leave. At this time Mr. Robert Clark the 2nd stated 
he didn't want his son to return and was no longer welcome. 

At this time Mr. Robert Clark 3rd left the above stated address without incident.

Nothing further to report.

3604 Brainerd Rd19-023787 3/13/2019   3:28:00AM 240 MVT/Passenger Vehicle

On 03/13/2019 at 20:18 hours, Officer Williams (80778) wrote a continuation/supplement for a MVT/Passenger Vehicle at 3604 
Brainerd Rd. The owner of the vehicle was able to locate her vehicle at 100 Kilmer sitting on the side of the roadway. I informed the
owner of the vehicle that because the vehicle was never entered into NCIC as stolen she was free to take the vehicle home. The 
owner of the vehicle had the vehicle towed due to not having the keys and left the scene. No further.

2301 4th Ave19-023796 3/13/2019   6:14:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/13/2019 at 06:00 hours, Officer Creighton, Trevor (73490) reported a memo at 2301 4th Avenue.

Once on scene police spoke with a Ms. Lauren Adelman who stated she was in a verbal disorder with the passenger of her vehicle 
a Mr. Gavon Simmons. At this point Ms. Adelman stated she no longer wanted Mr. Simmons in her vehicle and wanted to leave. At
this time both party's were run for warrants with negative findings for active warrants. At this point Mr. Simmons was given his 
belongings and left the scene. 

Nothing further to report.

3817 Cummings Rd19-023801 3/13/2019   6:15:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/13/2019 at 06:30 hours, Officer Foster (80775) responded to a Wellness Check at 3817 Cummings Rd. Police were 
dispatched to this location to check on an 84 year old woman, Maxine Allison, who had called her brother, Lonnie Cagle, at 0430 in 
the morning and was not speaking clearly. Lonnie was worried because Maxine just got out of the hospital so Lonnie drove over to 
Maxine's house but was unable to make contact with her. When police arrived Lonnie was outside and had been knocking on the 
back door and windows. Lonnie stated that he had called Maxine's house and cell phone multiple times but she would not answer. 
Lonnie opened a outside storage door which set off the burglar alarm in the house. When no one came to the door after the alarm 
went off police asked for EMS and Fire for a forced entry. After 3 plus minutes of the alarm going off Maxine finally turned the 
alarm off and opened a back door. Maxine was fine so police canceled EMS and Fire



3/10/2019  12:00:29AM TO 3/16/2019  11:59:29PM

5813 Lee Hwy19-023821 3/12/2019   7:00:00PM 91Z Property Lost

On 03/13/2019 at 08:24 hours, Officer Glenn (60757) responded via telephone on report of Property Lost at Taco El Cunao at 5813 
Lee Hwy..  I spoke with Eric Ramirez.  He says that last evening, he lost his wallet and believes he lost it at Taco El Cunao.  He 
says the wallet is a long leather brownish wallet with a cowboy on a horse and held his NC driver license, his two Suntrust Bank 
debit cards and his health insurance card.

3635 Brainerd Rd19-023829 3/12/2019   6:00:00PM 23G Theft of Vehicle Parts/Accessories

On 03/13/2019 at 08:51  hours, Officer Glenn (60757) responded to via telephone on report of a Theft of Vehicle Parts/Accessories 
at Autozone at  3635 Brainerd Rd.  

I spoke with store employee Monica Eldridge.  She stated that sometime after 1800 hours last evening , an unknown party stole 
the license plate from a company owned 2016 Chevrolet Express van.  She gave the plate number .

The plate has been entered into NCIC # P016771626.

2210 Union Ave19-023834 3/13/2019   9:00:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/13/2019 at 09:45 hours, Officer Hicks (68400) responded to an illegally parked vehicle at 2210 Union Ave. Upon arrival 
police observed a red Ford Explorer  parked on a speed hump on the side of the street with several "No Parking 
Anytime" signs posted and obstructing the road for others drivers. Expressway Towing responded and towed the vehicle.

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

1902 Ivy St19-023870 3/13/2019  12:15:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/13/2019 at 12:30 hours, Officer Fletcher (42495) reported a memo at 1902 Ivy St.  Complainant reported a 2010 Toyota 
Corolla, has been parked in front of his house for several weeks.  The vehicle did not show that it was reported stolen at the time of
this report.  I did put a sticker on it.  No police action was taken.

1428 Jenkins Rd19-023873 3/12/2019   3:00:00PM 91Z Property Lost

On 03/13/2019 at 12:09 hours, Officer Glenn (60757) responded via telephone on report of Property Lost at 1428 Jenkins Rd.   I 
spoke with Johanna Caldwell.  She says that while at Heritage Park yesterday. she somehow lost her wallet and its contents.



3/10/2019  12:00:29AM TO 3/16/2019  11:59:29PM

 
 
 

2108 E 18th St19-023882 3/13/2019   9:00:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/13/2019 at 13:18 hours, Officer J. Billingsley (79518) responded to suspicious activity at 2108 E 18th St. Upon arrival, I 
spoke with the complainant, Marie Erwin. Ms. Erwin informed me that this morning she noticed that an electrical cord was 
extending from her house to inside the neighbor's house. Police went to 2106 E 18th st, where we observed the front door to be 
open and unsecured. Ms. Erwin informed police that 2106 E 18th St is abandoned and no one is supposed to live there. Police 
cleared the residence and observed the electrical cord on the ground in front of the front door. No one was inside the residence at 
the time police entered. I observed that nothing was plugged into the cord at the time we discovered it. Ms. Erwin informed police 
that she has lived at her residence for two months and her first electrical bill was around $54 and her bill last month was $64. Ms. 
Erwin is unsure if the inflation of her bill is due to individuals using her power in the abandoned house, or not. Ms. Erwin informed 
me that around three weeks ago she did realize that a light was on in one of the bedrooms of the house. I informed Ms. Erwin that 
would document what I observed and what she said and she could give a copy of this report to EPB if needed. Nothing further at 
this time.

200 Browns Ferry Rd19-023889 3/13/2019   1:05:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 03/13/2019 at 13:15 hours, Officer SMITH, Brian (061120) reported a memo at 200 Browns Ferry Rd.  The suspect Mrs. 
Tammy Franks and her boyfriend Maurice Moore had attempted to pass two counterfeit twenty dollar bills as payment while paying 
for beer and gas at the Mapco Gas Station, the fake money was held by the complainant until the police arrived on scene.  The 
couple said they had just left the Roadway Inn located at 6674 Ringgold Rd. in East Ridge, Tn. and had received that money from 
them the Hotel as re-payment for their deposit.  The couple said they were going back to the Hotel and call the East Ridge Police 
Dept. to report the suspicious activity of them handing out counterfeit money.

434 Chestnut St19-023913 3/12/2019   4:00:00PM 91Z Damaged Property Accidental

On 03/13/2019 at 13:35 hours, Officer Matthew Puglise (62210) responded to a Damaged Property Accidental at 434 Chestnut St.  
Upon arrival I spoke with Ms. Kimberly Webb who stated that the vehicle she rented was damaged while parked in the Holiday 
Inn's parking lot.  Ms. Webb showed police two small dents in the driver side door and one large dent in the drive side cab.  It was 
unclear what caused the dents but police did note that the damage did not appear to be caused by a vehicle collision.

2100 Hamilton Place Blvd19-023927 3/11/2019   3:00:00PM 23C Shoplifting

On 03/11/2019 at 15:33 hours, Officer J Willis (61920) responded to a Shoplifting at 2100 Hamilton Place Blvd. Upon arrival, I 
spoke with the Loss Prevention Manager, Tabbetha Pursley. Ms. Pursley stated that she observed the suspect on camera 
selecting some earbuds and take them out of the store without paying for them. The suspect was given a citation for theft under.

74 Lawn St19-023961 3/13/2019   4:05:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 03/13/2019 at approximately 16:05 hours, Officer Andrew Serret (79886) initiated contact with two illegally parked vehicles at 
74 Lawn St. As I began to write my parking tickets for the vehicles, Contessa Garner and Karen Edwards; the owners of the two 
cars stepped out of the residence at this address. Karen informed me the two were just there for a birthday party and that she was 
leaving. I informed both of them, that the vehicle's if parked here, needed to not be parked facing on-coming traffic. Contessa 
stayed to further attend the birthday party but Karen did in fact leave. Both of these parties were warned about their unlawful 
parking and this document is to create a paper trail for such behavior.

516 Terrell St19-023965 3/13/2019   4:20:00PM 91Z Field Interview



3/10/2019  12:00:29AM TO 3/16/2019  11:59:29PM

On 03/13/2019 at 16:30 hours, Officer Bell (79882) reported a memo at 516 Terrell St. Upon arrival, I made contact with Mr. 
Reginald Harris who told me that he believed someone was in his house, and wanted Police to go inside and check it out. As I was
talking to Mr. Harris, his wife came outside and I asked him if thats who was in his house. Mr. Harris said that someone else was in
the house, so Police went inside where we made contact with his granny. We cleared the rest of the house and did not find anyone
else inside that home. I informed Mr. Harris but he still insisted that someone was in his home. I told Mr. Harris there wasn't and 
told him that if he needed police, to call us back. No further action was needed at this time.

4605 Shawhan Rd19-023992 3/13/2019  10:46:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/13/2019 at 17:15 hours, Officer Joshua Blaine Price (76315) reported a memo at 4605 Shawhan Rd. Mr. Bruce wanted to 
report to Police that he had sold a car to a party (he did not know the persons name) and had left his tag on it. Mr. Bruce said he 
had tried to contact the buyer to ask him to bring him the tag but he has not be able to get in touch with him. The buyer is a W/M, 
maybe named Travis.
Nothing further.

3404 Amnicola Hwy19-024009 3/13/2019   6:05:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/13/2019 at 18:07 hours, Officer Cooke (78367) reported a memo at 3404 Amnicola Hwy. Police were dispatched to 
unconscious party at the 3400 block of Amnicola Hwy, Upon Police arrival, Police spoke with Car 11  Captain Smeltzer who stated 
that he observed the driver a Mr. Thomas Clark was asleep in his vehicle. HCEMS Medic 12 and CFD Engine 10 responded to the 
scene and evaluated Mr. Clark. Mr. Clark refused medical treatment and stated that he was stopped at the train crossing waiting 
on a train at 3400 Amnicola Hwy and leaned back and fell asleep. Mr. Clark stated that he just worked a double shift and stated 
that he was extremely tired. Police were able to determine that Mr. Clark was not under the influence of any substances based 
upon observation. Police have nothing further at this time. EOR.

6895 Conner Ln19-024019 3/13/2019   5:38:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/13/2019 at 18:13 hours, Officer Layne, Dakota (77578) reported a memo at 6895 Conner Ln. Upon arrival police spoke with 
Ms. Fales she stated Mr. Shelton had been living with her and has her key. Ms. Fales stated that Mr. Shelton gave the key back 
before police arrival. Ms. Fales stated she did not want Mr. Shelton to leave her residence she just wanted her key back. Ms. Fales
gave Mr. Shelton $100 for an unknown reason. Police waited until Mr. Shelton left the area. No further.

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

3600 Rossville Blvd19-024046 3/13/2019   7:18:00PM 91Z All Other Traffic Offenses



3/10/2019  12:00:29AM TO 3/16/2019  11:59:29PM

On 03/13/2019 at 22:55 hours, Officer S. Bulkley (68389) wrote a continuation/supplement for  3600 Rossville Blvd. The property 
number is 19-1142.

7420 Bonny Oaks Dr19-024047 3/13/2019   8:00:00PM 240 MVT/Passenger Vehicle

On 03/13/2019 at 20:43 hours, Officer Layne, Dakota (77578) responded to a MVT/Passenger Vehicle at 7420 Bonny Oaks Dr. 
Upon arrival police spoke with Mr. Ott who stated a male was in his back seat named Jonathan. Mr. Ott stated he got out of the 
vehicle to go inside the store and left Mr. Brown in the passenger seat and Jonathan in the back seat of the vehicle. Mr. Ott stated 
that he returned his vehicle was gone. Mr. Ott stated that Mr. Brown told him he was forced to get out of the vehicle. Mr. Brown 
stated that he did not want to speak to police and refused to answer any question about the incident. Mr. Ott stated that the keys 
was in the vehicle when the vehicle was taken. Police searched the area for the vehicle but did not locate the vehicle. Police called 
dispatch and entered the vehicle in as stolen (NIC# V201023157). No further.

On 03/13/2019 at 23:30 hours, Officer Nathan Greene (68398) wrote a continuation/supplement for a MVT/Passenger Vehicle at 
7420 Bonny Oaks Dr.  The victim Mr. Ott called back in and stated he found his vehicle parked with the keys laying on the seat in 
the parking lot of the Hamilton Inn (6860 Lee Highway).  Mr. Ott then relocated his vehicle to 7022 Shallowford Road and waited for
Police.  After observing the vehicle, I then contacted NCIC and had the vehicle removed from the system as stolen.  Nothing 
further to report at this time.

100 Highway 27 Sb19-024051 3/13/2019   8:00:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 03/13/2019 at approximately 20:05 hours, Officer Andrew Serret (79886) attempted to initiate a traffic stop with several sport 
bikes driving west on manufacturers road. The vehicles proceeded to take the southbound exit for Highway 27 and continued to fail
to yield to my emergency lights. These sport bikes have been very frustrating for police recently as they drive recklessly through 
not only hectic business sector traffic but also through residential parts of town as well. The descriptions for the bikes are posted to 
this report and dash cam footage has been made. These bikes, their riders and helmets match previous encounters and upon 
knowledge as to who the riders are during these instances; warrants will be issued. Nothing further.

1001 Airport Rd19-024064 3/13/2019   8:00:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/13/2019 at 20:46 hours, Officer Hauge (79528) reported a memo at 1001  Airport Rd. I made contact with Ms. Serruto who 
stated a gun and duty belt for a corrections officer had been left in one of there rental vehicle. I secured the equipment and 
returned the property to the owner Mr. Hickey.

2020 Gunbarrel Rd19-024077 3/13/2019   9:20:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/13/2019 at 21:30 hours, Officer Layne, Dakota (77578) reported a memo at 2020 Gunbarrel Rd. Police responded to an 
unknown trouble the caller stated she needed police before hanging up the phone. Dispatch called back the phone and the caller 
stated she was near Lowes before a male took the phone. Dispatch the hung up the phone when there was an open line in an 
attempt to call back the number. When dispatch called back the phone the phone when went straight to voice mail. Police 
searched the area but was unable to locate anyone who needed assistance. No further.

1323 Easy Ln19-024079 3/13/2019   9:45:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/13/2019 at 21:53 hours, Officer Hayes 914 and P.O. K. Cronon 1012 reported a memo at 1323 Easy Ln. Upon arrival, police 
met with Andrew Tucker and he stated someone had tried to enter his residence. Mr. Tucker stated he lives in a duplex, on the 
bottom residence and his main entry way is in the back. Mr. Tucker stated he keeps bells hanging on his door knob and his dog 
barks anytime anyone enters the residence. Mr. Tucker stated he saw the door knob and the door move, as if someone was trying 
to open it. Mr. Tucker stated that his dog was also barking which is the reason he believes the person trying to enter, left. Police 
searched the area, but did not find any suspicious persons. No further police action was taken at this time.



3/10/2019  12:00:29AM TO 3/16/2019  11:59:29PM

3600 Rossville Blvd19-024087 3/13/2019   7:30:00PM 91Z Property Found

On 03/13/2019 at 19:30 hours, PO Cooper #550 was performing a routine search of the back seat of P-8559. She removed the 
entire back seat and located a very small baggie with a brownish-green substance (less than half gram) which appears to have 
been there for some time. No owner or case is known to be related to the substance so it was taken to CPD Property (19-1143) to 
be destroyed. No further action was needed.

1400 Market St19-024097 3/13/2019  11:11:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 03/13/2019 at 23:13 hours I, Officer R.petty #921  was dispatched to a suspicious person call at 1400 Market St. Upon our 
arrival police encountered Mr. Paul Haakon who was sleeping on a bench behind the Chattanooga Choo Choo. Police woke Mr. 
Haakon and asked him to leave the area. Mr. Haakon was cooperative and left the area immediately without incident, he was 
checked for warrants and released.

600 Cherry St19-024116 3/14/2019  12:27:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 03/14/2019 at approximately 00:27 hours, Officer Andrew Serret (79886) initiated a Traffic Stop with a Red Chevy Impala at 
600 Cherry St after observing the defendant run a red light. The defendant informed me that she was lost and trying to find the 
front of the jail to pickup her boyfriend that she had just paid the bond for. I informed her they were at the same location and even 
though she had proper documentation on this date for driving, I would be making a report with her information in case such 
behavior or traffic infractions occur again in the near future.

 

6312 Potts Rd19-024120 3/14/2019   1:00:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/14/2019 at 01:06 hours, Officer Harvey,Charles (66485) reported a memo at 6312 Potts Rd.   On scene police spoke to Mr. 
Hamby who stated his friend was Ms. Holbrook was wanting to leave but that he didn't want her friend that was supposed to came 
and get her to be anywhere near his residence.  Police explained to Ms. Holbrook that she was free to leave and wait on her friend 
to come pick her up.  Ms. Holbrook stated she wasn't sure if her friend was coming and asked if police could take her to her 
mother's house.  Police took her to 1310 East 17th street where her mother lives so that there would be no further problems.  BWC 
was worn and activated during this call for service.

917 Mountain Creek Rd19-024124 3/14/2019   1:15:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 03/14/2019 at 01:24 hours, Officer Matthew Braisted (75375) reported a field at 917 Mountain Creek Rd. I was dispatched to 
this address for a report of a suspicious vehicle that was believed to be abandoned. I located a Toyota Camary ( ) which
was unoccupied. NCIC returned not stolen.  It was parked in the driveway of the apartment building parking lot. It was out of the 
roadway on private property and did not prevent other vehicles from entering or exiting the parking lot. No further action taken.



3/10/2019  12:00:29AM TO 3/16/2019  11:59:29PM

 

3435 Amnicola Hwy19-024138 3/14/2019   2:10:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 03/14/2019 at 02:13 hours, Officer J. Blakley (78345) reported a memo at 3435 Amnicola Hwy. Dispatch received a call from a 
male stating that he was at Tracks End but the call taker couldn't understand anything else. The call taker stated the male sounded 
heavily intoxicated and that someone else completed the call to dispatch for him. On scene Police arrived and met with Johnny 
Scruggs who stated to everyone in the restaurant "theres my ride!" Police walked Scruggs outside and asked why he called police. 
He stated that the County Police has told him to call the non emergency number anytime he needs a ride home. I explained to 
Scruggs that I would take him home this evening but this would be his last ride from Police due to him tying up officers on non 
police related activities. I transported Scruggs to his home at 2707 N Chamberlain Ave. Nothing Further.

2717 Rossville Blvd19-024142 3/14/2019   5:28:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 03/14/2019 at 02:59 hours, Officer Hughes, Lance (80776) responded to a disorder at 2717 Rossville Blvd. upon arrival officers 
observed a verbal disorder happening on the balcony of 309. Officers spoke with both parties and they agreed to keep the noise 
down and separate for the night. Nothing further to report.

6220 Shallowford Rd19-024162 3/13/2019   8:30:00PM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 03/14/2019 at 06:05 hours, Officer Harvey,Charles (66485) responded to a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 6220 Shallowford Rd. 
On scene police spoke to Ms. Hughley who stated her wallet had been stolen.  Ms. Hughley stated she arrived home at around 
2030hrs on 3-13-2019 and at around 0530hrs on 3-14-2019 she received a text on her phone from her debit card asking if she had 
just made a purchase and she replied no and that was when she realized her wallet had been stolen out of her vehicle which she 
had left in her vehicle with the doors unlocked.  Ms. Hughley further stated after finding out her wallet had been stolen she checked
her account on line and found as of the time of this report that her card had already been used at an unknown Wal-mart location 
twice in the amounts of $304.81  and $38.93.  Ms. Hughley stated she was already in the process of canceling her cards and 
wanted a report to show her bank.  There was no suspect information and nothing to process at the scene.  BWC was worn and 
activated during this call for service.

On 03/14/2019 at 11:51  hours, Officer Cogburn (62182) wrote a continuation/supplement for a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 6220 
Shallowford Rd. On the above date and time, I responded to 2245 Hickory Valley Road, the Speedway gas station to view video of 
the suspect using the stolen cards. The attached pictures are of the 3 suspects and their vehicle. No additional information was 
available at the time of report.

2106 E 18th St19-024188 3/14/2019   7:49:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 03/14/2019 at 07:51  hours, Officer Matthew Gerity (78344) reported a memo at 2106 E 18th St. A neighbor requested that 
officers check on two suspicious parties that entered a known abandoned condemned home. Upon arrival officers noticed that the 
front door was held shut from the inside with what appeared to be a hair tie. Being at this address a day earlier, officers found this 
to be unusual. Upon entering the premise officers made contact with two females later identified as Mrs. Moorer & Mrs. Taylor. 
Both parties were asked to step outside and speak with police. Upon further investigation it was found that both parties had no 
warrants but have been on this date and time trespassed from this abandoned residence. Parties were warned if they were to 
return they would go to jail. No further



3/10/2019  12:00:29AM TO 3/16/2019  11:59:29PM

 

 

120 I-75 Nb19-024216 3/13/2019   1:00:00PM 91Z Property Lost

On 03/14/2019 at 09:51  hours, Officer Glenn (60757) responded to the PSC lobby on report of Property Lost at 120 I-75 NB.   I met 
Rongie Cooper who says as he was driving north on I-75 the license plate fell off of his 2007 F150 pick up truck.  He says that the 
car behind him blew their horn and told him.  He says he went back to find it and could not locate it at all.

620 Northgate Mall Dr19-024253 3/14/2019  11:00:00AM 23F Theft from Motor Vehicle

On 03/14/2019 at 11:52 hours, Officer Glenn (60757) responded via telephone on report of a Theft from Motor Vehicle at 620 
Northgate Mall Dr.  I spoke with April Edison, owner of a 2008 GMC Sierra.  

She says that her vehicle was parked on the right side back parking lot of Panara Bread when an unknown party broke out the left 
side rear window and stole her bag and its contents.  She says that she does not know the cost to replace the window.

4605 Lake Hills Cir19-024254 3/14/2019   9:30:00AM 23H Other Theft/Non-Specific

On 03/14/2019 at 12:01  hours,  PIT McMahan (61444) responded to a Other Theft/Non-Specific at 4605 Lake Hills Cir at the 
victim's home. The victim said that she has a light pole outside her home and she had an adapter/plug installed on it to power the 
light.  She last saw her light working this morning around 9:30 am and she later discovered around 11  am, that the adapter was 
gone but the light was still there. No other info available. This report was taken by phone.

8400 Chambers Rd19-024274 3/14/2019   8:47:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 03/14/2019 at 09:02 hours, Officer Moser (60250) reported a memo at 8400 Chambers Rd. W/M, William Holden  
 and W/F, Melissa Miller  were located leaving a stolen vehicle that was found at 8400 

Chambers Rd. 
Both parties were found to have not stolen the vehicle but were with the suspect who did steal the vehicle and they worked with 
Investigator to locate the suspect.

618 W 12th Street Ct19-024285 3/14/2019   1:40:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/14/2019 at 13:55 hours, Officer Roth (63831) responded to a disorder at 618 W 12th Street Ct. Upon arrival I spoke to 
Tamara Drake. She stated that Keyunna Walker was driving by her home and sending her taunting Facebook messages. Ms. 
Drake stated she wanted a report in case things escalate.

1118 Maple Tree Ln19-024290 3/14/2019   2:00:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information



3/10/2019  12:00:29AM TO 3/16/2019  11:59:29PM

On 03/14/2019 at 14:22 hours, Officer Moser (60250) reported a memo at 1118 Maple Tree Ln. I spoke to Donna Hale who stated 
her 35 yoa daughter, Callie and her 2 kids live with her. 
Donna stated that Callie had a w/m hanging out at their residence in Callie's room and Donna wanted him to leave but Callie did 
not want the male to leave.
Callie has lived at the residence for 6 years and stated she pays rent/bills and did not want her male friend to leave. 
After speaking to the male he stated he did not want to cause problems so he decided to leave without incident.

No further at this time.

3000 E 34th St19-024291 3/14/2019   2:17:00PM 240 MVT/Passenger Vehicle

On 03/14/2019 at 14:17 hours, Officer Matthew Gerity (78344) responded to a MVT/Passenger Vehicle at 3000 E 34th St. Vehicle 
was found at the above location. At approx. 1417 Mrs. Mills stated that the vehicle was not on scene. The reason she left it last 
night at this location was due to the fact that she had no one to retrieve it nor did she have the keys. See report 19-017626 for 
original documentation of the first incident. No further at this time NIC #V290998816

18030 Interstate 24 Eb19-024306 3/14/2019   2:41:00PM 91Z Damaged Property Accidental

On 03/14/2019 at 14:56 hours, Officer J. Billingsley (79518) responded to a spill at 18030 Interstate 24 Eb. Upon arrival, I spoke 
with the driver of a semi-truck ) that had leaked fuel onto the roadway. The driver, Dwight Alsup, informed me that 
while he was traveling east bound in the far right lane, he drove over a piece of metal that was in the roadway. Mr. Alsup informed 
me that after driving over the object, other vehicles began to pull up beside him to tell him his vehicle was leaking fuel. Mr. Alsup 
told me that due to the vehicles driving beside him, he was unable to pull off to the shoulder immediately. CFD arrived on scene to 
manage the fuel in the roadway and attempt to stop the truck from leaking more fuel. The owner of the truck contacted Donny 
Bell's wrecker to tow his vehicle, however, due to not having a contract with the city, Donny Bell's wrecker was unable to tow the 
class-C vehicle. Doug Yates arrived on scene and towed the vehicle, from the scene, to Premium Truck Group at 137 Gateway Dr 
in Ringgold, GA. Crews arrived on scene and cleaned up the spill caused by the leak. Estimated damage done to the vehicle being
driven by Mr. Alsup is $1000. Nothing further at this time.

500 Manufacturers Rd19-024349 3/14/2019   5:00:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/14/2019 at 17:00 hours, Officer G.Stroud (75386) reported a memo at 500 Manufacturers Rd. Responded to a broken down 
auto in the 500 block of Manufactures Rd. Once on scene I located the vehicle with a note stating "battery is dead, please do not 
tow". The noted had a phone number on it which I called several times including leaving a voice mail. After a hour had passed with 
no return phone call I was left with no choice but to tow the vehicle as it was impeding traffic and creating a hazard.

330 Frazier Ave19-024351 3/14/2019   4:44:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/14/2019 at 16:45 hours, Officer G.Stroud (75386) reported a memo at 330 Frazier Ave. Mr. Keene parked his truck on 
Frazier Ave where it was struck by another vehicle. The vehicles struck each others mirrors. Mr. Keene was able to put his mirror 
back together and there was no visible damage and with the mirror functioning as it is supposed to. Mr. Keene stated he did not 
want to make a report any longer.

 
 

 
 

 
 

 



3/10/2019  12:00:29AM TO 3/16/2019  11:59:29PM

501 Signal Mountain Rd19-024378 3/14/2019   6:00:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 03/14/2019 at approximately 18:20 hours, Officer Andrew Serret (79886) responded to an Auto Theft at 501  Signal Mountain 
Rd, in the WalMart parking lot. Upon arrival I spoke with the RP Christopher Cox who informed me that he saw his vehicle within 
twenty minutes of police arrival between the parking lot rows #5-7 of WalMart and now his vehicle was gone. At the time, police 
had not received any tow notifications for his vehicle and there was no camera footage showing that someone had stolen his 
vehicle. At approximately 1830 hours Christopher walked to the lawn and garden side of WalMart and found his vehicle. Police 
verified the vehicle as his and made sure items had not been taken from his vehicle.

1019 N Moore Rd19-024383 3/14/2019   6:27:00PM 91Z Suspicious Activity

On 03/14/2019 at 18:33 hours, Officer Joshua Blaine Price (76315) reported a memo at 1019 N Moore Rd. Upon arrival, I located 
John Hawkins standing outside the passenger side of his vehicle. Mr. Hawkins had a front driver side tire blow out on him. He had 
called for his mother to come pick him up. Reports had came out that this car was seen driving through a field. I did not locate any 
signs of this action.
Nothing further.

701 N Germantown Rd19-024410 3/14/2019   6:59:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/14/2019 at 19:28 hours, Officer Joshua Blaine Price (76315) reported a memo at 701  N Germantown Rd. Upon arrival, 
Police were met by Sommer Wilson. She stated that she and her boyfriend (Bryant Burney) had a argument. After talking with both 
parties neither were willing to leave for the night. After some time they decided that the argument had passed and they would be 
fine staying in the apartment together. Mr. Burney went to his bedroom in the back and Ms. Wilson stayed in the living room where 
her bed is. 
Nothing further at this time.

3803 N Terrace19-024412 3/14/2019   7:29:00PM 91Z Suspicious Activity

On 03/14/2019 at 20:14 hours, Officer Joshua Blaine Price (76315) reported a memo at 3803 N Terrace. Upon arrival, Police found 
no one around the town home. After a few minutes, Kimberly Oliver (homeowner) arrived home. She stated, her ex-boyfriend 
(Greg Hobbley) had called her while he was standing outside of her home saying he wanted to come inside and get his things. She
does not want to be around him due to the past violent history between the two. She told him she would give him his things back if 
the Police were on site with him. He had left the area. Ms. Oliver said, she would call Police back if he was going to be coming by 
to pick up his things.
Nothing further.

3131 Mountain Creek Rd19-024476 3/15/2019  12:30:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/15/2019 at 00:35 hours, Officer W. Curvin (61435) reported a memo at 3131  Mountain Creek Rd for an injured deer. It was 
down and kicking. I dispatched it with my side arm. I notified my a-58 and dispatch.

1265 E 3rd St19-024498 3/15/2019   2:18:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 03/15/2019 at 02:18 hours, Officer Ampthor (73492) reported a memo at 1265 E 3rd St. Police noticed a party asleep in their 
vehicle at 1265 E 3rd St (Mapco).  The party was in the driver seat and had a loaded handgun and large expended magazine on 
the passenger front seat of the vehicle.  The party was removed from the vehicle and identified as Mr. Jonathan Parker.  Mr. 
Parker stated he was waiting to hear from his girlfriend to pick her up.  Mr. Parker stated he did not have the weapon on his person
for his carry permit was expired.  Mr. Parker consented to allow police to check the status of his firearm.  The firearm returned with 
no record, not stolen.  The firearm was returned to Mr. Parker without incident. No further police action was needed at this time.

160 Interstate 75 North Bound19-024513 3/15/2019   6:10:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information



3/10/2019  12:00:29AM TO 3/16/2019  11:59:29PM

On 03/15/2019 at 06:15 hours, Officer E.Brown (79857) reported a memo at 160 Interstate 75 North bound. Upon arrival police 
located what appeared to be a single vehicle crash in the median at this location. The driver of this vehicle, Ms. Haley Taylor, 
confirmed that there was no new damage done to her vehicle from this incident nor was there any damage done to the guard 
railing around this area. Ms. Taylor's vehicle was able to be pulled from the mud with TDOT's assistance. Ms. Taylor did not wish to
make a crash report. Nothing further to report.

400 Workman Rd19-024533 3/10/2019   8:00:00AM 91Z Vehicle Recovered Stolen Outside 

On 03/15/2019 at 08:15 hours, Officer P. Davis (63074) responded to a Vehicle Recovered Stolen Outside of Chattanooga and 
recovery at LKQ Pick your part located on 400 Workman Rd. The vehicle was placed in the yard for parts before the discovery was 
made. The vehicle condition is as following not running, both sides of a vehicle spray painted with black spray paint, donut wheel 
on the passenger side and the inside was in trouble shape. The vehicle was pulled from the yard and towed by United Transport #1
to its facility. The NIC # for this stolen vehicle is V260722227. CPD Investigator Cooper is aware of this recovery. D14/R14

712 W 12th Street Ct19-024546 3/14/2019  11:00:00AM 23H Other Theft/Non-Specific

On 03/15/2019 at 08:49 hours,  PIT McMahan (61444) responded to a Other Theft/Non-Specific at 712 W 12th Street Ct at the 
victim's home (apartment). The victim said that she last saw her grill last night around 11  pm and it was on her apartment balcony. 
This morning around 8:15 am, she discovered that it was gone. She said that a neighbor had found it at the side of the apartment 
building the night before and had moved it back to her balcony. No other info available. This report was taken by phone.

On 03/15/2019 at 16:03 hours, Officer Jacob Retchko (66992) wrote a continuation/supplement for a Other Theft/Non-Specific at 
712 W 12th Street Ct. I was called by the victim Shaniqua Wheeler to look at possible video of this theft. I looked up the RTIC 
cameras from the time given that the theft could have occurred and the RTIC camera that is on the pole across from her 
apartment was not looking in the direction of her apartment during the times given. Nothing further to report.

4612 Hixson Pike19-024558 3/13/2019   2:00:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/15/2019 at 10:10 hours, Officer MPO David Ashley (44890) reported a memo at 4612 Hixson Pike. Upon arrival, I made 
contact with Mr. Yother. Mr. Yother stated he had a 2014 Nissan Pathfinder on his car lot trying to sell for a friend. On 03/13/2019 
at approx. 0200hrs. UAR towing came onto his lot and reposesed the vehicle. In doing so they moved another vehicle causing 
damage. I made contact with UAR towing and they agreed to file a claim with Mr. Yother. Mr. Yother spoke with UAR and they 
agreed to claim.

3410 Amnicola Hwy19-024577 3/15/2019  11:08:00AM 91Z Property Lost

On 03/15/2019 at 11:12 hours, Officer Ricky Ballard (60157) responded to a Property Lost at 3410 Amnicola Hwy. Kyle Vallade, 
reported he lost his military ID while at the Hamilton County Clerk Tag and Title Office at 6135 Heritage Park Drive on 3/13/19.

25 E Main St19-024588 3/15/2019  11:45:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/15/2019 at 11:52 hours, Officer Roth (63831) responded to a suspicious package at 25 E Main St. Upon arrival I spoke to 
the complainant, Tony Kropf. He stated that he works for the Post Office and found an envelope with what appeared to be a 
syringe. The envelope did not have a stamp or address and was partially opened. There was crumpled papers that were 
unreadable and a syringe. All items were disposed of.

5293 Rotary Dr19-024603 3/15/2019  12:00:00PM 91Z Suspicious Activity



3/10/2019  12:00:29AM TO 3/16/2019  11:59:29PM

On 03/15/2019 at 12:35 hours, Officer Cogburn (62182) reported a memo at 5293 Rotary Dr. Police responded to the above 
address on the report of an alarm. Upon arrival, observed that the home was not lived in and was empty. Police checked the house
and found a rear door open, but secured by a chain lock. Police did not observe any damage to the door and observed that the 
door was hard to close. Police placed the empty house on the watch list for the next few weeks.

 
 

 
 

300 Interstate 75 Sb Rd19-024707 3/15/2019   5:12:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/15/2019 at 17:12 hours, Officer Shelor Nicholas (78349) reported a memo at 300 Interstate 75 Sb rd. I was working an 
accident at the exit ramp to I 75 SB on E Brainerd Rd and observed an accident on I 75 SB. After speaking with the parties they 
stated that they did not want a police report. There was damage done to both vehicles but they were able to drive from the scene. 
No further.

5225 Hixson Pike19-024711 3/15/2019   7:00:00AM 240 MVT/Passenger Vehicle

On 03/16/2019 at 09:25 hours, Officer B. Martin (62436) wrote a continuation/supplement for a MVT/Passenger Vehicle at 5225 
Hixson Pike. Due to the fact the victim now whats to prosecute a new number must be used. A continuation can not be done after 
an initial report is completed where the complainant did not wish to prosecute. The stolen vehicle will be completed under 
complaint number 19-024906.

On 03/16/2019 at 13:09 hours, Officer Chris Phillips (60070) wrote a continuation/supplement for a MVT/Passenger Vehicle at 
5225 Hixson Pike.   It was discovered a new report was not needed for this Auto theft therefore 18-24906 was deleted and the NIC 
number was changed through the NCIC clerk to show under this number now.

On 03/16/2019 at 16:47 hours, Officer B. Martin (62436) wrote a continuation/supplement for a MVT/Passenger Vehicle at 5225 
Hixson Pike. While on patrol I observed that the stolen vehicle was parked in front of the owners apartment. I spoke to Ms. Brown 
and she informed me that the vehicle and keys had been returned and she did not wish to pursue the matter any further. The 
vehicle was removed from NCIC.
NCIC NIC# V871015768

4395 Bellview Ave19-024745 3/15/2019   6:41:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 03/15/2019 at 19:10 hours, Officer Skyler Long (79892) reported a memo at 4395 Bellview Ave. Police responded to a 
suspicious person call at the above address. Upon arrival, I met Mr. Darrell Jones in a tan Ford. Mr. Jones got out with me and 
stated all he was doing was just hanging out and talking to the kids at the park that he knows. The kids came over as well and 
stated they knew Mr. Jones. No issues were going at this time. No further.



3/10/2019  12:00:29AM TO 3/16/2019  11:59:29PM

 
 

 

 

2114 E 4th St19-024796 3/15/2019   9:40:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 03/15/2019 at 21:40 hours, Officer Hauge (79528) made contact with Mr. Watt at 2114 E 4th St. I observed Mr. Watt coming 
out of the gated parking lot of a local business and as i passed by Mr. Watt quickly left the area and began walking down E 4th St. I
circled back around and approached Mr. Watt asking him why he was in the parking lot of a gated business. He stated he and his 
friend had gotten into an argument and his friend kicked him out of the car. so he was cutting through the parking lot to get home. I 
explained to Mr. Watt that several car had been broken into in the past in this area and if he was involved. Mr. Watt stated he was 
not and that he was just crossing the lot. Mr. Watt was released and I checked the area to see if any vehicles had been vandalized 
or broken into but nothing was located.

7116 Tyner Crossing Dr19-024801 3/15/2019  10:20:00PM 290 Vandalism

On 03/15/2019 at 22:35 hours, Officer Brumbaugh (66622) responded to a Vandalism at 7116 Tyner Crossing Dr. Twanasia Fitch 
called police after someone broke the rear driver side window out of her 2010 Impala. Fitch stated that she had no idea who might 
have vandalized her car; however, the rock lying on the ground beside all the broken glass appeared to be taken from a small rock 
barrier from the house across the street. We spoke to the resident there who recently moved in and he stated that he was not 
home when the vandalism occurred and didn't know who might have done the damage. I informed Fitch that I would document the 
damage, and she will contact police if she learns anything new about the incident.

7013 Shallowford Rd19-024806 3/15/2019  10:45:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/16/2019 at 00:00 hours, Officer Brumbaugh (66622) reported a memo at 7013 Shallowford Rd. James Thompson called 
police after a homeless male caused a scene over not being given a bottle of water. The homeless party was gone when police 
arrived, and Thompson will call back if there are any further issues.

7822 E Brainerd Rd19-024812 3/15/2019  10:59:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/17/2019 at 23:34 hours, Officer Johnston (75394) reported a memo at 7822 E Brainerd Rd. The complainant found a note 
attached to her apartment door stating the she "was going to get it and would know that she got got". There is still no information 
on the party doing this. Nothing else follows at this time.



3/10/2019  12:00:29AM TO 3/16/2019  11:59:29PM

4715 Bonny Oaks Dr19-024826 3/15/2019  11:50:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/16/2019 at 00:10 hours, Officer Harvey,Charles (66485) reported a memo at 4715 Bonny Oaks Dr.   On scene police spoke 
to Ms. Burse who stated her boyfriend Mr. Erwin had taken too many pills and she thought he was trying to hurt his self.  Police 
then spoke to Mr. Erwin who stated he was not trying to hurt his self and that he was just taking his medication.  Medic 3 
responded to the scene and medically cleared Mr. Erwin.  BWC was worn and activated during this call for service.

7420 Bonny Oaks Dr19-024841 3/15/2019  11:45:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/16/2019 at 00:00 hours, Officer Brumbaugh (66622) reported a memo at 7420 Bonny Oaks Dr. Sandy Richardson called 
police after there was in issue processing her payment for around 400.00 worth of fuel. I waited until a manger arrived and 
resolved the issue for her. No police action was needed.

2111 W Shepherd Rd19-024846 3/16/2019   1:00:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 03/16/2019 at 01:20 hours, Officer Nathan Greene (68398) reported a memo at 2111  W Shepherd Rd.  Police observed a white 
male identified as Joseph Bryant wondering around the Tabernacle Church parking lot located at Shepherd Road.  Mr. Bryant was 
respectful to Police and stated he needed a place to stay.  He was transported to America's Best Inn located at 7717 Lee Highway.  
Negative warrants.

1250 Market St19-024904 3/16/2019   8:17:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 03/16/2019 at 08:25 hours, Officer D. Russell (63833) responded to a suspicious person at 1250 Market St. Upon arrival we 
arrived to find Vicki Johnson in a sleeping bag that was laying on a bench. Mrs. Johnson said she over slept and didn't mean to 
stay on the bench. She was asked to move and gather her belongings. Ms. Johnson was checked for warrants and released. 
Nothing further.

2301 4th Ave19-024917 3/16/2019   9:46:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/16/2019 at 09:49 hours, Officer J. Billingsley (79518) suspicious person at 2301 4th Ave.  Prior to arrival, Dispatch informed 
me that the complainant had asked an individual to leave the store and the individual was refusing to leave. Upon arrival, the 
complainant, Krunal Patel, pointed out the individual and I identified the individual as Gavon Simmons. Mr. Simmons informed me 
that he was waiting for the Mega Bus that would arrive at 13:00 hours. I asked Mr. Simmons if Mr. Patel asked him to leave at 
which he told me that Mr. Patel did ask him to leave but he was cold. I informed Mr. Simmons that he has to leave the property and
if he returns would be arrested for criminal trespass. Mr. Simmons left the property without incident. Nothing further.

156 Browns Ferry Rd19-024919 3/16/2019   9:50:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 03/16/2019 at 10:00 hours, Officer SMITH, Brian (061120) responded to a disorder located at 156 Browns Ferry Rd.  The police 
arrived on scene and found the suspect walking away he was stopped and questioned about the problem.  He said that he had an 
argument with his girlfriend over some car keys that she wanted back, so he gave her the key and then she left the area prior to 
police arriving. No Warrants were found.



3/10/2019  12:00:29AM TO 3/16/2019  11:59:29PM

1309 Phils Dr19-024926 3/16/2019  10:00:00AM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/16/2019 at 10:20 hours, Officer Moser (60250) reported a memo at 1309 Phils Dr. I spoke to the complainant, Naomi 
Richardson who stated she does not feel safe staying at this address with her son, Napoleon Jackson and his long time girlfriend, 
Kyna Darko.
Ms. Richardson stated that Napoleon and Kyna have been taking her medications, personal important paperwork, checkbooks and
anything else they want from her and not giving them back.
I spoke to Napoleon and Kyna who stated that Ms. Richardson appears to be suffering from early stages of dimentia and 
Alzheimer's and that her mother had the same issues.

I spoke to Ms. Richardson youngest son, Alvin who stated that she was diagnosed with dementia when she lived in Illinois and was
kicked out of her apartment due to causing issues. 

Ms. Richardson did not want to go anywhere else and stated she called then asked why Police showed up. Ms. Richardson 
appeared confused at times but did not appear to be in any danger. 

No further at this time.

4762 Highway 5819-024930 3/16/2019  10:39:00AM 90Z Harassment All Others

On 03/16/2019 at 10:41  hours, Officer M Pollard (63828) responded to a Harassment complaint at 4762 Highway 58. Upon my 
arrival, the suspect, Sophelia Jones, had already left the area. I spoke with the store manager, Donna Wallace. She stated that the 
victim, Pamela Taylor, was still inside the store. Pamela came outside and spoke with me. She stated that she was tired of the 
harassment and threats made by Sophelia. I asked what was it all about and when did it begin. She responded by telling me that it 
started sometime ago when Sophelia was involved in a traffic crash. She stopped to ask if she needed any help and at that time 
Sophelia fussed at her. It has continued ever since. They both work at McKee in Collegedale. I asked Pamela if there were 
problems involving Sophelia at work. She replied that there have been numerous complaints made, by multiple employees, against
Sophelia, but nothing has ever been done. I gave Pamela a complaint card and requested that she go to the court house and 
petition for a restraining order.  I then spoke with Donna Wallace again. I asked her what all did she visually see and hear. She told 
me that she heard yelling and fussing going on between the two. Ms. Pamela told Donna to call 911. Donna had told Sophelia to 
leave the store. Sophelia appeared to be the aggressor. The gentleman that was with her (probably her spouse), had grabbed a 
hold of her and told her to go outside. He paid for the groceries and then the two left.

901 Lindsay St19-024939 3/16/2019  11:00:00AM 91Z Field Interview

On 03/16/2019 at 11:05 hours, Officer D. Russell (63833) reported a Suspicious person at 901  Lindsay St. Upon arrival we met a 
male named Timothy Byrd that was sleeping on private property. Mr. Byrd was informed he needed to leave the property, and was 
told not to return to the property anymore. Mr. Byrd was released after checking for warrants. Nothing further.

5908 Lake Resort Ter19-024941 3/15/2019   8:00:00AM 26B Credit Card/ATM Fraud

On 03/18/2019 at 12:30 hours, Officer Glenn (60757) wrote a continuation/supplement for a Credit Card/ATM Fraud at 5908 Lake 
Resort Ter.   

I spoke with Mr. Freeman.  He stated that Regions gave him five(5) addresses where is debit account was used in Charlotte NC.  
Mr. Freeman wants those addresses included in the report as he has spoken with Det. Petty.  He says that Det. Petty will forward 
the report to Charlotte PD once the information is complete.

Mr. Freeman listed the following locations:

#1) 1227 East Blvd zip 28203
#2) 1015 Providence Rd. zip 28207
#3) 1704 Central Ave. zip 28205
#4) 8445 Davis Lake Pkwy zip 28269
#5) 8600 University City Blvd. zip 28213



3/10/2019  12:00:29AM TO 3/16/2019  11:59:29PM

1009 Sheridan Ave19-024955 3/16/2019  11:45:00AM 240 MVT/Passenger Vehicle

On 03/16/2019 at 11:48 hours, Officer Charles Bramlett (66966) responded to a MVT/Passenger Vehicle at 1009 Sheridan Ave.  
Upon arrival police spoke to the caller Briggott Pullom who stated she called because someone stole her car.  Mrs. Pullom stated 
her vehicle was a black 1999 Chevy blazer with VIN#1GNCT18W4XK224199.  Mrs. Pullom stated her vehicle was parked along 
the roadway in front of her house.  Mrs. Pullom stated she was getting ready to leave so her vehicle was left unlocked and running.  
Mrs. Pullom stated she did not see anyone take the vehicle, but as she was walking inside she noticed several young black males 
near her vehicle.  Mrs. Pullom stated she would check her security camera and notify police if she found any suspect description.  
Police checked the area but were unable to locate the stolen vehicle.  Police entered the vehicle into NCIC as stolen and received 
NIC#V551010409.  Nothing further to report.

4500 N Access Rd19-024965 3/16/2019  12:15:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/16/2019 at 12:18 hours, Officer MPO David Ashley (44890) reported a memo at 4500 N Access Rd. Upon arrival, I made 
contact with Ms. Norman. Ms. Norman stated a w/m came through the recycling center and was upset because he could not dump 
his card board. Ms. Norman said the w/m left before my arrival.

5440 Hwy 15319-024986 3/16/2019   1:20:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/16/2019 at 13:32 hours, Officer MPO David Ashley (44890) reported a private property crash at 5440 Hwy 153. Upon arrival, 
I made contact Ms. Howard. Ms. Howard stated she was traveling through the drive through line and collided with Mr. Watson's 
mini van in the rear. Both drivers filled out private property information sheets and exchanged information. No injuries.

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

2288 Gunbarrel Rd19-025056 3/16/2019   4:35:00PM 23C Shoplifting

On 03/16/2019 at 17:30 hours, Officer Kristen Thomas (80763) responded to a Shoplifting at 2288 Gunbarrel Rd. Upon arrival to 
this location, police met with the manager of the store, Mr. Dewonn Sanders, who stated that a female party stole a pair of sandals 
from his store earlier in the day. Mr. Sanders stated that the suspect was a light skinned black female wearing ripped jeans, a pink 
Northface jacket with long braids. Mr. Sanders stated that the female entered the store at 1600 hours, walked around the store and 
looked around, grabbed a pair of womens Nike slip on sandals, and exited out of the front door at 1612 hours. Mr. Sanders stated 
that he was unaware of what type of vehicle the suspect left in, and also stated that the suspect had a W/F with her, but she did no
steal any items from the store. A photo of the suspect will be attached to this report. Nothing further.

731 W Main Street Ct19-025058 3/16/2019   4:10:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information



3/10/2019  12:00:29AM TO 3/16/2019  11:59:29PM

On 03/16/2019 at 16:10 hours, Officer Hazen (77887) reported a memo at 731  W Main Street Ct. At this time I located two 
fraudulent temporary tags on two vehicles in this parking lot. Neither vehicle owner was on scene and the vehicles are not 
registered to this area. I seized the tags and submitted them to property. No further.

 

1400 Market St19-025067 3/16/2019   5:00:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information

On 03/16/2019 at 17:01  hours, Officer G.Stroud (75386) reported a memo at 1400 Market St. Mr. Sanders entered Sweetly 
Southern located at 1400 Market St. While there he made purchases using a credit card. When the cashier saw his ID address 
was 727 E 11th St she was skeptical of his card use. The credit card said JP/s Pilgrims Pride by Bank of America. Mr. Sanders 
completed his purchase and then left the store with another female party.

8101 E Brainerd Rd19-025077 3/16/2019   5:00:00PM 240 MVT/Passenger Vehicle

On 03/16/2019 at 17:20 hours, Officer Springer (66500) responded to a MVT/Passenger Vehicle at 8101  E Brainerd Rd. Upon 
arrival police spoke with Yolanda Holt. She stated someone stole her 1997 Honda Accord. It was parked in front of the store on the 
pharmacy side. She said she was inside the store for around 20 minutes. When she came out her car was gone. Police looked at 
video but it did not appear her car was parked in view of a camera. She said there are two males named Aaron Foskey and Chris 
Royal that have keys to the vehicle. It is unknown if either of them took the vehicle. The vehicle was entered into NCIC 
V541029025. Nothing further.

6203 Talladega Ave19-025091 3/16/2019   6:45:00PM 290 Vandalism

On 03/16/2019 at 18:50 hours, Officer Stansberry (61910) and PO Estock (82259) responded to a Vandalism at 6203 Talladega 
Ave. Upon arrival officers were met by complainant Daniel Johnson. Complainant stated that someone had put an unknown liquid 
substance (some type of fluid not relating to gasoline) into the gas tank of his car. Upon inspection, the vehicle showed pry marks 
on the gas tank cover. Fuel was recovered from the gas tank by the complainant and showed floating fluids on top of the gasoline. 
Complainant stated he believes his former girlfriend may be the suspect however there is no proof at this time. 

No further action required.

2533 Gunbarrel Rd19-025121 3/16/2019   8:03:00PM 91Z Suspicious Activity

On 03/16/2019 at 20:04 hours, Officer Johnston (75394) reported a memo at 2533 Gunbarrel Rd. Responded to the Mosque for a 
suspicious party wearing all black and having a black military backpack that was seen running from the Mosque. I checked the 
surrounding area for this party but was unable to locate him. I then relocated to the Mosque and checked the building. I did not find 
anything dangerous around the building. Nothing else follows at this time.

5420 Brainerd Rd19-025147 3/16/2019   9:32:00PM 91Z Miscellaneous Information



3/10/2019  12:00:29AM TO 3/16/2019  11:59:29PM

On 03/16/2019 at 21:45 hours, Officer Bell (79882) reported a memo at 5420 Brainerd Rd. Upon arrival, I spoke with Jada Morgan 
who told me that while she was at work at Arby's, a black male came int he store and just wait to talk to her. When other 
employees asked if they could help him, he would tell them that he was there to see her. Ms. Morgan told me that she did not know
who the male was, other then from him coming through the drive through a few weeks ago. Ms. Morgan told me that the male 
made her feel uncomfortable and she told me that he was asking to know when she got off. Ms. Morgan just wanted to report that 
she was uncomfortable about the male coming in and asking for her. No further action was needed.

254 W 38th St19-025165 3/16/2019   7:30:00PM 290 Vandalism

On 03/16/2019 at 22:40 hours, I, Officer David Schuerger #805 responded to a Vandalism at 254 W 38th Street, Chattanooga. 

When I arrived, I spoke with Jakara Sheppard (complainant) who stated that she came home to Walter Varnell (suspect/Brother) 
hanging out at her residence. She asked him to leave and he got mad and kicked a couple holes in the wall in the living room. The 
estimated damage would be around 100 to fix the dry wall.

Ms. Sheppard just wanted a report done for the Housing authority so she wouldn't have to pay for the damages.

Officer Schuerger #805

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

7300 Shallowford Rd19-025189 3/16/2019  11:20:00PM 91Z Field Interview

On 03/16/2019 at 23:20 hours, I Officer Greene #416, while conducting routine patrol at 7300 Shallowford Road observed an 
intoxicated person identified as David Claywell falling on the ground on the side of the road.  I gave him a ride to his residence 
located at 6860 Lee Highway, Hamilton Inn without incident.  Nothing further to report at this time.

266 N Willow St19-025461 3/12/2019   4:00:00PM 23D Theft from Building

On 03/18/2019 at 20:45 hours, Officer E. Scaife (79880) wrote a continuation/supplement for a Theft from Building at 266 N Willow 
St. on this date Ms. Courtney Ford returned the lawnmower while police were there. No further police action was taken.

609 Snow St19-025657 3/12/2019  12:00:00PM 23G Theft of Vehicle Parts/Accessories

On 03/18/2019 at 11:00 hours,  PIT McMahan (61444) responded to a Theft of Vehicle Parts/Accessories at 609 Snow St Apt A201  
at the victim's grandmother's home. The victim said that she last saw the drive-out tag attached to her car (2008 Buick Enclave) 
when she left it parked at her grandmother's home last Tuesday or Wednesday around noon. The car stayed there overnight and 
she continued driving ther car back and forth to work and her grandmother's home over the next few days until 2 days ago when 
she discovered that the tag was gone. She said that someone must have stolen it but she's not sure where or when. This report 
was taken by phone.
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